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MONTANA BULLETIN NO. MT290-9-1 
 
SUBJECT:  INV − MONITORING - MASTER SCHEDULE FOR WATER YEAR 2009    
                     SNOW SURVEYS 
 
TO:   All Field Offices and Attached List 
 
Purpose. To advise affected offices of the 2009 Snow Survey Measurement Schedule. 
 
Expiration Date.    September 30, 2009. 
 
Enclosed is a master schedule of the 2009 Snow Surveys.  There are a few changes from last 
season.  
 
Survey data should be FAXED to the Snow Survey Office when convenient after the survey is 
completed.  The FAX numbers are (406) 587-6930 or (406) 587-6761. 
 
The original notes need to be mailed directly to the Snow Survey at the following address.  Self-
addressed envelopes, mailing tubes, or snow note forms are available upon request. 
 
 USDA−NRCS−Snow Surveys 
 Federal Building, Room 443 
 10 East Babcock Street 
 Bozeman, Montana  59715-4704 
 
Late measurements should be telephoned or e-mailed to the Snow Survey Office personnel, 
reporting the date of survey, average snow depth, average water content, and snow pillow data: 
 
 Brian Domonkos  (406) 587-6843 brian.domonkos@mt.usda.gov 
 Jeri Lynn Ward  (406) 587-6809 jeri.ward@mt.usda.gov 
 Scott Oviatt  (406) 587-6844 scott.oviatt@mt.usda.gov 
 
If a survey cannot be completed during the scheduled timeframe, please notify the Snow Survey 
staff listed above. 
 
 
 

- more - 
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If snow-sampling equipment needs repair, arrangements should be made with the Snow Survey 
Office as soon as possible.  Enclosed is a sample set inventory form.  Please fill out and return the 
form to the Snow Survey Office.  Likewise, if training is needed for new surveyors who will not be 
able to attend the Westwide School, arrange for training with Scott Oviatt, Data Collection Office 
Supervisor, Bozeman, Montana at (406) 587-6844. 
 
This year’s Westwide Snow Survey Training School will be held January 11-16, 2009, at 
Granlibakken Resort, Lake Tahoe, Tahoe City, California.  If you or your snow surveyors plan to 
attend and have not received a separate letter regarding the school, please contact Scott Oviatt. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the schedule or the training school, please contact Scott Oviatt 
at (406) 587-6844. 
 
/s/ by Dave White (10/23/08) / rg 
 
DAVE WHITE 
State Conservationist 
 
Enclosures: 
1. Recommended Dates for Scheduling Snow Surveys for Water Year 2009 
2. Snow Surveying Reminders 
3. Snow Sampling Kit Conditions Report 
4. 2009 Snow Schedule. 
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MAILING LIST−MASTER SCHEDULE FOR WATER YEAR 2009 SNOW SURVEYS 

Tom Perkins, Hydrologist, NWCC, Portland, OR 
Mike Strobel, Director, NRCS/NWCC, Portland, OR 
Phil Morrisey, Data Collection Officer, NRCS, Boise, ID 
Lee Hackleman, Water Supply Specialist, NRCS, Casper, WY 
Scott Pattee, Water Supply Specialist, NRCS, Mount Vernon, WA 
Ray Keller, River Forecast Centre, Alberta Environment, Edmonton, Alberta, CANADA 
Janis Wright, Snow Survey Technician, Victoria, British Columbia, CANADA 
Morna K. Hussey, Alberta Environment, Calgary, Alberta, CANADA 
Bruce Sims, Regional Hydrologist, USFS, Region 1, Missoula, MT 
Kris Newgard, Hydrologist, USFS, Three Rivers Ranger District, Troy, MT 
Jose Castro, District Ranger, USFS, Bozeman Ranger District, Bozeman, MT 
District Ranger, USFS, Butte Ranger District, Butte, MT 
District Ranger, USFS, Rocky Mountain Ranger District, Choteau, MT 
District Ranger, USFS, Darby Ranger District, Darby, MT 
District Ranger, USFS, Pintler Ranger District, Deer Lodge, MT 
Betty Holder, District Ranger, USFS, Murphy Lake Ranger Station, Fortine Ranger District, Fortine, 
MT 
District Ranger, USFS, Rexford Ranger District, Eureka, MT 
District Ranger, USFS, Gardiner Ranger District, Gardiner, MT 
District Ranger, USFS, Musselshell Ranger District, Harlowton, MT 
Malcolm Edwards, District Ranger, USFS, Libby Ranger District, Libby, MT 
District Ranger, USFS, Livingston Ranger District, Livingston, MT 
District Ranger, USFS, Beartooth Ranger District, Red Lodge, MT 
District Ranger, USFS, Seeley Lake Ranger District, Seeley Lake, MT 
District Ranger, USFS, Hebgen Ranger District, West Yellowstone, MT 
District Ranger, USFS, Tally Lake Ranger District, Whitefish, MT 
Mark Nienow, Hydrologist, USFS, Custer National Forest, Billings, MT 
Mark Story, Hydrologist, USFS, Gallatin National Forest, Bozeman, MT 
David Salo, Hydrologist, USFS, Beaverhead/Deerlodge National Forest, Butte, MT 
Wayne Green, Hydrologist, USFS, Lewis and Clark National Forest, Great Falls, MT 
Ed Snook, Hydrologist, USFS, Bitterroot National Forest, Hamilton, MT 
Craig Kendall, Hydrologist, USFS, Flathead National Forest, Kalispell, MT 
John Carlson, USFS, Kootenai National Forest, Libby, MT 
Hydrologist, USFS, Lolo National Forest, Missoula, MT 
Jon Jeresek, USFS, Canoe Gulch Ranger Station, Libby Ranger District, Libby, MT 
Roger Lindahl, USFS, Tally Lake Ranger District, Whitefish, MT 
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MAILING LIST−MASTER SCHEDULE FOR WATER YEAR 2009 SNOW SURVEYS continued 
 
Gina Loss, USDC−National Weather Service, Great Falls, MT 
Ray Nickless, USDC−National Weather Service, Missoula, MT   
Tom Murphy, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Water Management Section, Seattle, WA 
Dave Reese, Chief, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Walla Walla, WA 
Ted Apley, Missouri Basin River Forecast Center, USDC−National Weather Service,  
 Pleasant Hill, MO 
Superintendent, USDI−Glacier National Park, West Glacier, MT 
Superintendent, USDI−Yellowstone National Park, Mammoth, WY 
Mary Hektner, Resource Management Specialist, USDI−Yellowstone National Park, 
 Mammoth, WY 
USDI−Bureau of Indian Affairs, Billings, MT 
Ernest Moran, Superintendent, Flathead Agency, USDI−Bureau of Indian Affairs, Pablo, MT 
Chuck Courville, Flathead Agency, USDI−Bureau of Indian Affairs, Irrigation Division,  
 St. Ignatius, MT   
Tim Bozorth, State Hydrologist, USDI−Bureau of Land Management, Billings, MT 
Gordon Aycock, USDI−Bureau of Reclamation, Billings, MT 
Jim Dootie, USDI−Bureau of Reclamation, Boise, ID 
Tim Felchle, Montana Projects Office, USDI−Bureau of Reclamation, Billings, MT 
John Wood, Ecological Services, USDI−Fish and Wildlife Service, Billings, MT 
Jeff Warren, Wildlife Biologist, Red Rock Lakes National Wildlife Refuge, Lima, MT 
Mary Sexton, Director, DNRC, Helena, MT 
Frank Maus, Lubrecht Experimental Forest, Greenough, MT 
County Commissioners, Hill County Courthouse, Havre, MT 
Brian Manning, Stillwater State Forest, Olney, MT 
Dr. Perry Brown, Dean, School of Forestry, University of Montana, Missoula, MT 
Jim Dennehy, Butte-Silver Bow Water Division, Butte, MT 
Chane Salois, Flathead Irrigation Project, St. Ignatius, MT 
Bill Foust, Water Resources Program Manager, Confederated Salish and Kootenai Tribes,  
 Pablo, MT 
George McCleod, Chief-Field Operations, Confederated Salish and Kootenai Tribes,  
 Pablo, MT 
Jack Graveley, Avon, MT 
John McGreggor, Mountain Manager, Big Sky, Big Sky, MT 
Nancy Stephan, Bonneville Power Administration, Vancouver, WA 
Herb Davis, Lone Mountain Guest Ranch, Big Sky, MT 
 


